Governor Tom Wolf

508 Main Capitol Building
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Wolf,

While COVID-19 imposes risks and challenges on all of us, it dispropotionately affects communities that have already been facing inequities, discrimination and marginalization. According to data from APM Research Lab, COVID-19 deaths rates are twice as high for African Americans than the rest of the population in Pennsylvania. People with lower incomes are less able to adhere to social distancing recommendations due to living circumstances or employment in essential or frontline work. Additionally, communities of color are more severely hit by the economic impacts of the COVID-19 response, through housing and food insecurity, and informal employment situations.

I ask you to establish an equity task force to address these disproportionate impacts of COVID-19. Our state's response to the pandemic must be based on human rights, both in prevention and treatment of the disease, as well as and migitation of economic hardship. The task force should coordinate with community leaders to ensure that resources are allocated fairly and easily accessible, including for people without internet connectivity. Special attention should be given to people in prisons, jails and immigration detention, where social distancing may be impossible and basic hygiene needs are often not met.

Sincerely,

